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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Mass Saturday: 5:00 PM
Sunday: 9:30 AM, 6:00 PM
Weekdays and Holy Days:
Check inside the bulletin for schedule.

Communion Services
Check inside the bulletin.

Little Flower Church Mission Statement

Little Flower Church (St. Therese of the Infant Jesus) is a vibrant
faith community in the Roman Catholic Tradition, striving to live
out the Gospel values of Jesus Christ. Centered in the Eucharist,
we are called by God to look beyond ourselves to respond
compassionately to the needs of others.

The Theresean

OFFICE HOURS: Monday - Friday 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM
PARISH CENTER  317-357-8352 Fax 317-357-5316
SCHOOL 317-353-2282 Fax 317-322-7702

The school offers Pre-school 3's and 4's through Grade 8.
Extended Care is available until 6:00 PM.
Contact the school for more information.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday: 3:45 PM to 4:30 PM or by appointment.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Baptisms are held on most Sundays during the year. Baptisms are
held after the 9:30 am Mass. If you prefer to have your child’s baptism
scheduled during Mass, you may request this at the time you return the
baptism information form. Requests for the date and time specified will
be honored to the extent possible. Parents who have not yet received
pre-baptismal instruction are required to attend a Baptismal Preparation
Class that is held 5 times per year. Call the Parish Office well in advance
so that class arrangements may be made.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Contact the priest 9 to 12 months in advance. A Wedding Handbook is
available from the Parish Office which provides the necessary information
on arranging for a marriage.

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING/MINISTRY TO THE SICK

In an emergency, contact the parish at any time. Please contact the
Parish Center if you or a loved one are hospitalized, or are confined to
home or a nursing facility, to receive the Eucharist and/or Anointing.
Hospitals and healthcare facilities no longer routinely inform churches
when a parishioner is admitted.

SACRAMENT OF HOLY ORDERS

Priesthood or Vocation as a Religious Sister or Brother. Those
considering entering the Priesthood or a religious vocation, please
contact our Pastor or the Archdiocesan Vocation Office at 317-236-1490,

LITTLE FLOWER COUNSELING CENTER
Counseling services are available to Little Flower parishioners at a
reduced rate. Please call Maureen Sweeney at (317) 617-2522.

INTERESTED IN THE CATHOLIC FAITH?
Inquiry Classes begin in late August as part of the Rite of Christian
Initiation of Adults (RCIA). Call Parish Center for information.

PARISH REGISTRATION
We welcome all those visiting with us today. If you are interested in
knowing more about our parish or wish to register for membership,
please call the Parish Office. Registration forms are also available at
each of the church doars.

BULLETIN DEADLINE
Articles for the bulletin must be submitted in writing to the Parish center
or by email to Igibbons@littleflowerparish.org by noon on Manday.
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Dear Parish Family,

The Second Sunday of Easter is also called the Sunday of Divine Mercy. Both in the pre-Vatican Il Liturgy and today’s Liturgy, the
Gospel for this Sunday is the Gospel of the institution of the Sacrament of Reconciliation.

It seemed to me that our Holy Week and Easter Liturgies could not have been more beautiful. Thank you to everyone who attended our
Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter Vigil Liturgies. Your presence and participation made them so life giving. On Holy Saturday
and Easter Sunday, 791 people attended Mass at Little Flower.

Special thanks to all who worked so hard to make our Holy Week and Easter liturgies so beautiful. Tom Costello and all the music
ministers, both vocalists and instrumentalists, were outstanding. Most of our music ministers were here Tuesday evening of Holy Week
for practice, Holy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday, and two Easter Masses. Since this will be Tom’s last Holy Week and Easter
as our Music Director, the 10:30 a.m. congregation gave him and the music ministers a standing ovation! Thanks to Holly Hodges, the
members of the Art and Evangelization Committee, and other volunteers who helped decorate the church. Thanks to all the liturgical
ministers, including lectors, Eucharistic ministers, servers, and hospitality ministers.

An extra special thanks to Dick Kramer who created and set up the Empty Tomb and to Joyce Wyne for sewing the beautiful baptismal
garments for our adults who were baptized at the Easter Vigil.

Special thanks to Peggy Clegg and the Parish Life Commission who hosted the Soup and Bread dinner before the Holy Thursday
Liturgy and to all those who helped set up and/or helped clean up.

Also, special thanks to Ms. Lauren Hanzel, Mrs. Kelli Tromiczak, and the Little Flower 8" Grade Class who presented Living Stations
on Good Friday at 9:30 a.m. for the school and at 1:00 p.m. for the parish. Also, thanks to Tom Costello for playing the Stations.

Today is the last class for Religious Education for the 2022-2023 school year. We would like to thank all the families who participated
in the program and especially all the catechists under the leadership of Lisa Gibbons: Mindy Gordon & Maeve Laferty— Kindergarten &
Ist Grade; Joanne Mages—2nd Grade; Jennifer Hammond— 3rd & 4th Grade; Bridget & Reanna Hollada—5th & 6th Grade; and Lisa
Gibbons—7th & 8th Grade. We are deeply thankful for their service to this ministry.

After many years of coordinating our Children's Liturgy program, Mindy Dant-Gordon will be stepping down at the end of
summer. This program is life-giving to the smallest members of our parish, and we would like to see it continue, but we need
your help! If you are interested in knowing more about this position, please contact Lisa Gibbons at the parish office. More
information can be found elsewhere in the bulletin.

This Monday is the 84" anniversary of the death of Fr. Charles Duffey, the founding pastor of Little Flower. An older priest once told
me that the founding pastor establishes the character and personality of the parish.

Have a wonderful week.

h. o

75th Annual Mother’s Day Breakfast
Hosted by the Little Flower Mens Club
Sunday May 14 following 9:30 a.m. Mass
Little Flower cafeteria
Ladies 21 and over
PLEASE RSVP - To ensure we have enough food and
beverages at this special anniversary event.
You can scan QR code located at all church entrances to
register or contact the parish office at 317-357-8352.

We will soon be running the schedule for May,
June, and July. Could you please send a list of
any dates that you would be unable to serve to
the coordinators of each ministry (emails listed

Lectors, please email Katie Leszcynski at
kate.leszynski1993@gmail.com

Eucharistic ministers, please e-mail Ron Sharp at duvkote@aol.com
Servers,please e-mail Lisa Gibbons at lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org

Please look ahead at your calendar, as it is much easier to let us know
now when you are unavailable than it is for you to try to find a
substitute. If there are no dates that you anticipate being away, there
is no need to respond. If however, you have dates to request that you
not be scheduled, please respond to the appropriate ministry
coordinator no later than end of day on Friday, April 21.

The next Baptism Preparation

Hol Class is Monday, April 24 at 7:00

J . p.m. in the Parish Center. This

‘f;;} ap 1Sm class is required for parents who

N are requesting baptism for their

ot child and have not previously

attended a preparation class. Please call the parish center at

317-357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend. Plan ahead, as
the next class will not take place until June.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com 3,
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For the Week of April 17 - 23, 2023

17 April Monday
5:30 p.m. For My Grandparents by Carol Freeland
18 April Tuesday
5:30 p.m. Jesse Quiroz by the Quiroz Family
19  April Wednesday
No Mass
20 April Thursday
9:30 a.m. Soul in Purgatory by John T. Kelly
21 April Friday
9:30 a.m. Charlene Runge by Anita Moody
22 April Saturday — The Vigil of the Third Sunday
of Easter
5:00 p.m. Manuel Corpux by June Jorgenson
23 April Sunday — The Third Sunday of Easter
9:30 a.m. Stephen Flynn by the Priller Family
6:00 p.m. For the People

YOUTH CHOIR
(grades 8 thru 12)

Youth Choir will practice on Sunday,
April 16 in church from 7:00 p.m.
until 8:15 p. m.

Youth Choir will sing on Sundays April 23 and May 7, meeting
in church at 5 p.m. for 6 p.m. Mass. New members are always
welcome. Questions? E-mail tom@littleflowerparish.org

NOW HIRING

Due to the impending retirement of Tom Costello, we are secking his replacement. We are searching
for a part-time {approx. 20 hrs. per week) Director of Music Ministry to lead a well-developed liturgical
MIUmStry

Responsibilities mclude:

o  Providmg for music & three Masses per weekend mcladmg personal direction and'or performance
for a least two Masses.

Recruiting and sapervising volunteer musicians.

Directing adult and youth choirs.

Training cantors.

Assisting with Iiturgical music for school hiturgies

This dynamic person of faith should have a Bachelor's Degree in music or equivalent expenence. a
strong knowledge of Roman Catholic Iiturgy, and proficiency in keyboard and choral direction. Salary
commensurate with education and experience

E-mail cover letier, résumeé, and references, io musicdireciorsearchifliileflowerparish.org

¢ THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH

April 16 - 23, 2023

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy
School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed
Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts
(school café)
St. Therese 10:30 a.m. New Parishioner
(Parish Center) Brunch
St. Patrick 12:00 p.m. | Confirmation Prep
(Parish Center)
Church 7:15 p.m. Youth Choir Practice

Monday St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. Bible Study
(Parish Center)
Duffey Hall | 7:00 p.m. Men’s Club
(school café)

Tuesday Church 7:00 p.m. Choir

Wednesday | St. Patrick 6:00 p.m. Finance Council
(Parish Center)
St. Therese 6:30 p.m. Little Flower
(Parish Center) Neighborhood Assoc.
Duffey Hall | 6:30 p.m. Men’s Club Euchre
(school café) Night

Thursday St. Therese 1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation
(Parish Center) Group
St. Therese 6:15 p.m. Women’s AA
(Parish Center) Workshop
Duffey Hall | 6:30 p.m. PPS Meeting
(school café)
St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA
(Parish Center)

Friday St. Therese 4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary
(Parish Center)

Saturday Church 2:30 p.m. Wedding

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy
Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts
{school café)
Church 10:30 a.m. | First Communion

Practice

Duffey Hall 11:30 a.m. First Communion
(school café) Lunch
Cynthia’s 2:00 p.m. Ladies Club Fashion
Hallmark Show
Greenfield

ATTENTION: We no longer have a paper recycling dumpster
at the northwest end of the school. The fundraising program
through Ray’s Trash has been discontinued, and we were
being charged for the extra dumpster. Thank you for your
support over the years by bringing your paper recycling to us.

Attention All Holy Cross School Alumni. There will be an
ALL CLASS reunion held in the Kelly Gymnasium at Holy
Cross on Saturday, May 20, from 6:30 - 10:00 PM. This is
likely the last Holy Cross event as the complex will go up
for sale in early summer. RSVP by May 1, 2023 to
125allgone2023@gmail.com.

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING LITTLE FLOWER
PARISH AND SCHOOL IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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FESTIVAL NEws

Summerfest 2023
June 2, 3, and 4

Permit #002626

The next leadership team meeting is Wednesday,
April 26 at 7:00 p.m.

Raffle News
Raffle tickets are available for parishioner pickup this weekend.
Volunteers will be delivering those not picked up at church. If
you can help deliver unclaimed tickets to parishioners, please
call Jeannie at the Parish center at 317-357-8352. Please turn
in your sold tickets and money in the collection or at the parish
center. Do your best to make the raffle a success!

The Silent Auction team needs your help! Contact Elizabeth Mann (463-206-
5196 or edeputy1@yahoo.com), or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you
can donate!

e Are you an artisan or just plain crafty? Consider donating a
unigue, one of a kind, or handmade item. It can be a very special
way to share your talent with our parish and help us reach our
fundraising goal at the same time.

e  Can you or your employer offer new goods or services valued
in excess of $25? Consider donating them!

e Are you a Colts or Pacers season ticket holder? Consider
donating a pair (or more) of your tickets for just one game next
year.

e Do you have a timeshare or vacation property? Consider
donating a week this year.

e  Are there gift cards lying around that you will never use? Let
us put them to good use as an auction item!

STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal b
Collection of April 8 and 9

13,100.00
11,435.70
9,309.36
549,468.94
537,100.00
12,368.94

$
Electronic Contributions 4/3-4/7 $
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Actual 8
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Budget $
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 YTD h)

Home Improvement Fund

February Contributions $  2,215.00
March Contributions S 2,159.00
April Contributions (to date) h 1.402.00

NOTE: WE HAVE RECEIVED FEWER THAN 100
COMPLETED STEWARDSHIP CARDS FROM
PARISHIONERS. By filling out a Stewardship card,
you help populate a database that helps

us best plan for, and utilize, the time, talent, and treasure

of all our stewards at Little Flower.

If you did not complete your online stewardship
intention card or return your paper version yet,
please do so as soon as possible.

Online forms are on our website, or paper copies are
available at the church doors.

Used Book Sale - Donate your used books to the festivall You may bring
your donations to the Parish Center during regular office hours (9 am. to 3
p.m. M-F).

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)
December 2019 - February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608
June 2020 - May 2021 249
June 2021 - May 2022 434
June 2022 - December 2022 441
January 2023-March 2023 497
April 2023 (1st weekend only) 572
Holy Thursday 332
Good Friday 194
Easter Sunday (including Vigil) 791

Stained Glass Raffle
Last year we raised about $4,500 for the Little
Flower Festival! This year again we will have 3
new stained glass creations to be raffled off.
This year we would love for ALL of you to pitch
in and help.
Due to the artist’s family circumstances, this
may be the last year for the stained glass
raffle. Let's help make this year the best one
ever!
It's very easy. We will send out an email with the pictures of the glass
and we ask that you forward it to all the people on your email list and
also post to Facebook if you have an account. You are in NO way
obligated to buy any tickets (but we would love it if you do). You are
in NO way obligated to sell any amount of tickets. All we ask is that
you forward these to your contacts. With your help we believe we
can top last year's total and really help Little Flower to have another
successful festival. It will take just a few minutes out of your busy
schedule. PLEASE help us to have another banner year!  Please
contact Steve Wright at trading915@aol.com if you will help. Thanks
in advance for all your help. Watch for emails in the coming weeks.
We keep you posted as to how we are doing with the raffle.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

The 8" grade class will once again host a
Senior Prom on Saturday, April 29,
2023 following the 5:00 p.m. Mass in
Duffey Hall (school cafeteria) for all of
you young at heart parishioners (anyone
over the age of 55.) There hasn’t been
one in a couple of years due to COVID,
so they are excited to be bringing it back! This year’s theme
will be “Springo Bingo.” The evening will include dinner,
bingo, chess, cards and maybe even some dancing. Please
contact Peggy Clegg at pclegg(@littleflowerparish.org if you
plan to attend or call the Parish Center, 317-357-8352. The
evening is free but reservations are needed so we can prepare
enough food.

The next issue of the parish newsletter, “The Little Flower
Garden” will be distributed in mid-May. Any news or photos
you have to share about Little Flower parishioners, ministries,
or activities should be emailed to Ifparishnews@yahoo.com by
Wednesday, April 26. You may also bring items fo the parish
office or drop in the collection basket.
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Please keep our ill and homebound
parishioners and friends in your
thoughts and prayers, especially the
following people who have requested
prayers for various reasons:

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Jane Bell, Esther Capps,
Joe Clegg, Mark Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna
Estes, Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Roberta Galluzzi, Olivia Jo
Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Charlie Goodman, Margie
Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Bobbie Lawless,
Bobby Lesczynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally
Meth, Gene Miller, Jimmy Murphy, Carol Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray
Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Ray Riley, Lourdes
Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, and Janet Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten
their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Carol Murphy
4723 E 12" St., Indianapolis, IN 46201

Pray for our active military family/friends:
Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane
Anderson.

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT.
Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base — nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft carrier USS
Ronald Reagan — nephew of Mike Haigerty.

‘Gary Ballou, currently deployed overseas in the Air Force reserve.
If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for

them, please contact Peggy Clegyg at 317-357-8352 or
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.

Children's Liturgy
What you need to know!

What: This is a program that
presents  Catholic teaching to
children 3 years old up until
prepartation for First Communion.
When: Sundays during 9:30 am.
Mass

Where: St. Patrick room in the Parish Center

Our coordinator for many years is stepping down at the end of the
summer. We will need a new coordinator in place for September.
We want this important ministry fo continue so please serach your
heart to see if this is something you would like to do. For more
information contact Lisa Gibbons at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 or email
lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org.

L

Little Flower Euchre Nights
Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club

Who:
Where:
When:

Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age

Little Flower Cafeteria

The following Wednesday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.:
April 19, May 3, and 24

Cost:  $5 each week you attend

We will play a round robin within groups of 8, so you will play 7
rounds and partner with everyone in your group of 8. Rounds will last

15 minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows — we will
strictly limit each round to 15 minutes. We will play 4 rounds then
take a 15-minute break before playing the final three rounds.

Snacks will be provided and soft drinks/water will be available for $1
each.

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.
Chris (317) 513-8168 or

Questions —  contact Johnson

johnsoje(@iupui.edu.
FASHION

Save the date!
The 2™ annual Fashion Show at Cynthia’s Hallmark and

Boutigue will be Sunday, April 23 at 2 p.m. Event sponsored
by Little Flower Ladies Club and all proceeds support our
church. Come and watch our fabulous models show off the
latest in Spring fashions. Cost $20 which includes a free scarf,
appetizers, door prizes and discount coupons valid the day of
the show. Watch the bulletin for more information.

SAVE THE DATE: Our semi-annual Blood Drive
will be on Tuesday, May 2 from 3:00 — 7:00 p.m.
in Duffey Hall (school cafeteria.) In order for this
to be a successful drive we need 20 donations.
Due to Covid, donations are still down, and
donations are needed now more than ever.
Please consider donating. REMEMBER: When
you give blood you give someone another
chance to ride a bike, go out to eat, play with
their child, attend church, and to live!!

gty

Oj"e B\dp

Schedule your donation at:
https://donate.indiana.versiti.org/donor/schedules/zip

Please contact Peggy Clegg at pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or
call 317-357-8352 if you have questions.

Knights of Columbus
Fatima Event Center l.ocated at 1040 North Post Road

Fatima Council’s Dinner with the Knights will be on
Monday, April 24 at 6:30 p.m. hosting a Beef Stew dinner
prepared by the Gary and Bryan Families. The cost is $8.00
for adults, $4.00 for children 5 -12, and children under 4 are
free. Please join us for a great evening,

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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EASTER FLOWER
MEMORIALS

The Parish gratefully acknowledges all those who purchased blooming plants in
honor of loved ones for our use during the entire Easter season

Donated By In Honor Of Donated By In Honor OF
Tom and Julie Bullock Susan Dugan Charlie and Pauline Graf Charles and Lillian Graf
Family Jerome and Neil Bullock ‘Walter and Anna Bordenkecher
Connie Gill Anita, Charles, and Ruth
David Short Bordenkecher
Phyllis and Bob Metzler
Robert and Gerry Burgin Deceased loved ones of the Leo Kennedy and Ben Evans
Burgin Family Norman and Edie Bordenkecher
Ron Hines
Donna Clifford Peggy Brock Bill, Mike, and Joe
Margaret Huter Bordenkecher
Bill and Mary Conway Fred and Margaret Hazel Mark and Cathy Kippert James Kippert
Norma Keller
Judy Corpuz Helen Clager Robert and Chatlie Philllips
Charlene Fisher
Eileen Mader Urban and Helen Sauer
Tom and Mary Martha Jim and Evelyn Babcock Eugene and Frances Mader
Costello Tom and Eileen Costello Matthew L. Griffin
Sister Juliann Babcock Sarah G. Wheeler
Patrick Sweeney
Teresa Eckrich The Veerkamp Family Mary Veerkamp
Marilyn Jones The Veerkamp Family Joe Veerkamp
The Moore and Fuhrman Doug Fuhrman
Dianna Deputy Gary Veerkamp Families
Craig Deputy
Helen Mouser My sweet husband, Mick
Doug Donahue Michael and Clara Donahue Mouser

My family, the Vignas

Maureen Duncan Edward, Marcia, and Alan Carline Day
Duncan The Denney Family
The Arnold Family
Anne Flanagan Ray and Gertude Schonecker Betty and Phil Caito
Jim Flanagan The Puss Family
Carl and Georgieanna Miller
Lisa Gibbons Tesse Coffiman Ryan Pritt
Harriett Hamilton Chico Quiroz
Isabel Trevino
Bill and Cathy Gorton Deannie Gorton
Betty Arms Paul and Therese Myers Sloan Sharpe
Natalie Donlan
Barbara Greeson Joe Greeson Noah Artrip
Mary Myers

Tennifer Hammond

Tim Hammond
Tack and Ferol Hammond
Vemnon and Vernie Bums

Consuelo Quiroz

Jesse (Chico) Quiroz
Socorro Quiroz
Feliciano Espinoza

Nancy and Randy Herrman Royalene Martin Maria B. Espinoza
Kathleen Anderson
Helena Rikke The Logan Family
B. J. Schmidt Steve Schmidt
Hugh and Angela Bir

Glen and Nellie Schmidt

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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EASTER FLOWER

MEMORIALS

The Parish gratefully acknowledges all those who purchased blooming plants in
honor of loved ones for our use during the entire Easter season

Donated By

Kurt Schnell

Jozeph and Mary Shaler

Ron Sharp

In Honor Of

Ralph and Wanda Schnell
Jim and Monica Parke

Austin and Issie Mathias
Gilbert and Catherine Schnell
Frank and Mary Kot

In memory of the deceased
members of the Shaler, Wills,
and Kinder Families

Diane Sharp

Roland and Mary Sharp
Emil and Emma Weimer
Emil and Bonnie Weimer
Emma Lents

Donated By

Bob and Beth Ann Smith

Gerald S5t. Amand

Mike and Carol Whelage

In Honor Of

Bob and Bonadell Brown
Gordon and Rita Smith

James A. Priller
The Priller Children and
Grandchildren

The Wehlage Family
The Nuckols Family
Lyle Hess and Barbara Oehmler

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Rental - Sales Greenfield “A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”
Homeowner/Contractor Rentals 2040 W. Main 5t. .
Kurt Schnell 81°=Parishioner 317-467-2525 6643 E. Washmgton St.
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/H/\QN\ Family Dentistry
ELDMA

EXTERIORS, INC 352-1444

Nicholas Held\ D ident & Owner

Siding * Roofing * Windows * Gutter * Awnings * Carports WWW.
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BROTHERS FEN CE Preplanning Ensures Your Faith is Honored
CONSTRUCTION . Ag ) - GREENWOOD CHAPEL
Done m One %ek i 7 2433 E. Main Street, Greenwood
| MASONRY + PLUMBING + ELECTRICAL FREE s n Ia na (317) 348-1570
FENCING * CHIMNEYS CLEANED $99 OS?; bt 7 HARRY W. MOORE CHAPEL
‘Funeral Care 8151 Allisonville Rd.

S 317-357-1103

} © Get this bulletin emailed to
A you every week.

Simply go to %
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www.IndianaFuneralCare.com (317) 636-6464
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June 5 - July 28
CampCathedral.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the
Liturgy of Cremation.”

RBROTHERS 317.357.1181

www.shirleybrothers.com

Irvingtoninsurance.com

317-322-1000
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